

## **MEMO**

	DATE:	24 February 2020
	то:	Market Community
	FROM:	Angelo Demasi Chief Executive Officer
	SUBJECT:	Easing of Restriction - Site Access
☐ URGENT ☐ PLEASE REPLY X FOR YOUR INFORMATION ☐ PLEASE REVIEW		

All Market,

## **MARKET SITE ENTRY RESTRICTION UPDATE 24/2/22**

As Australians are slowly reverting to living with COVID-19 in the community, and with international borders opening, South Australian Produce Market (SAPML) now understands that the current COVID-19 Omicron Variant is less detrimental to health and recovery if you are fully vaccinated.

SAPML have been collaborating with Health Authorities and Industry specialists with weekly meetings on the latest COVID-19 Variant to keep informed with current procedures and health risks to the Market.

Taking advice from Safe Work Australia, in conjunction with SA Health, SAPML will now reduce Entry Restrictions.

It is important to recognise that the impact and variable strains of COVID-19 has required the Market to adapt with short notice to the updated and ever changing requirements. We will continue to keep the situation under review and consult with the appropriate authorities as information comes to hand that warrants a change in strategy or response.

SAPML have a policy of our staff being fully vaccinated and Rapid Antigen Tested (RAT) every 72 hours. This has been a very effective strategy and we encourage everyone to be fully vaccinated as the best option of defense against COVID-19, its spread and its long-term impacts on health. We strongly advise that all Market Users consider this strategy and consult with their own employees or Contractors with a view to adopting that same risk management approach. RAT tests will continue to be available for purchase from the Market Administration office at a cost of \$8.50 per test.

## Effective immediately these are the (amended) Rules of Entry:

- I. If you're unwell do not enter. Market Officials have the right at any time to request a RAT test or prohibit entry at their full discretion
- 2. Wearing of masks continues to be **mandatory** inside stores and High Risk settings
- 3. The Market Trading Floor requires masks to be worn where social distancing is not practicable, together with hand sanitising requirements

- 4. Businesses within the market must have a written Business Continuity Plan (BCP) for their employees and workers AND must provide it upon request by an Authorised Officer of SAPML.
- 5. COVID-19 Vaccination status will be updated every 12 months as part of the induction process. Subject to any new legislative changes, vaccination will not be mandatory within the Market.
- 6. Under the new Safe Work Australia (SWA) guidelines, the requirement of <u>visitors</u> and unvaccinated <u>market users</u> to provide a RAT test every 72 hours is <u>no longer required</u>.
- 7. Unvaccinated <u>market users</u> with Access ID Cards will be allowed entry under the amended conditions.

For the protection of SAPML employees, we have a BCP which outlines our response to a pandemic. We ask that everyone, in the exercise of their own work health and safety duties in the market, immediately prepare and communicate their own BCP to reduce any covid-19 outbreaks that may occur in the future.

SA Health or Safe Work SA may at any time call on businesses within the Market to produce their BCP. These must be always kept readily available and relevant.

You can find examples of a BCP using the following links:

Food South Australia - <a href="https://www.foodsouthaustralia.com.au/covid-19/covid-19-and-your-workplace/">https://www.foodsouthaustralia.com.au/covid-19/covid-19-and-your-workplace/</a>

**SAPML** – <a href="https://www.saproducemarket.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/SAPML\_Businesss-Continuity-Plan COVID-19 24022022.pdf">https://www.saproducemarket.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/SAPML\_Businesss-Continuity-Plan COVID-19 24022022.pdf</a>

Or you can request a copy of SAPML's BPC for a more detailed approach to COVID-19 management.

SAPML have taken all reasonable steps to provide a safe place for their employee and the market community in common areas, however the responsibility is on Wholesalers and Tenants to manage COVID-19 within their workplace. We are reminded that under the WHS Act 2012 we shall provide a safe working environment for workers that is reasonable and practicable.

As we are living in a forever changing environment, the above rules are subject to change at any time at the full discretion of SAPML Management.

Kind regards

Angelo Demasi

Chief Executive Officer